
This will be the last bulk 
printing of the Grapevine. 
From Term 4, Grapevine 
will be primarily available 
via our school app and 
our website.  Paper cop-
ies of Grapevine will only 
be available via request 
from our front office. See 
you next term!   

Stay Strong! 

Paul Sortwell 

In a week we will be en-
joying the Spring school 
holidays. A time to relax, 
enjoy the warmer weath-
er and recharge the bat-
teries.                              
This term we celebrated 
Education Week and 
Book Week. We had 
school camps for our sen-
ior students, Year 3 stu-
dents and enjoyed a varie-
ty of sporting activities 
such as athletics, ten pin 
bowling and cycling.         
We celebrated the educa-
tional success of our Year 
3 and Year 5 students on 
Naplan and also intro-
duced  our new school 

app, improving and 
strengthening our com-
munication with parents 
and the whole communi-
ty.                                   
It has been a very busy 
and successful term with 
many highlights and lots of 
positive energy.            
All in all, our success this 
term has been built on 
strong home, school and 
community partnerships 
and we hope to strength-
en these links even more 
into the future. Thank you 
for continuing to choose 
our school as the place 
for your children to be 
educated!                         

We promote safety at all 
times. We want all stu-
dents to be safe in the 
classroom and outside in 
the playground.             
We teach all students that 
HANDS ARE FOR HELP-
ING.                              

If students get hurt, we 
teach them to tell a teach-
er or staffmember, so we 
can take appropriate ac-
tion.                            
Parents can help us by 
always encouraging their 
children to be safe. 

Farewell Term 3  

Our Beliefs: Be Safe 
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O U R  

S C H O O L  

B E L I E F S :  

 BE SAFE 

 BE FAIR 

 BE A 

LEARNER 

S C H O O L  

T I M E S :  

Morning play 

starts at 

8:45am. NO 

supervision is 

provided be-

fore this time. 

Lessons start 

at 9:15am.  

First break 

11:30-12:15pm. 

Second break 

1:45-2:15pm. 

School finishes 

at 3:15pm. 

S C H O O L  

C A N T E E N :  

Our school 

canteen is op-

erated by our 

P&C. 

Our canteen 

operates Mon-

day to Thurs-

day and opens 

at 9am. 
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“To be 

happy, you 

must be your 

own 

sunshine.” 

Last Day Of School For Term 3  

Term 4 Starting Date 

Pie Drive A Huge Success 
Thank you Ms Somer-
ville for the BEST 
TASTING PIES EVER!   
We hope everyone 
enjoyed their delicious 
pies bought from our 
PIE DRIVE this term.    
The pie drive was 
such a huge success 
that we hope to hold 
one each term. So if 
you missed out, watch 

for details of our next 
pie drive in Term 4.    
We want everyone to 
enjoy the tastiest pies 
ever! 

 

Students return to 
school for Term 4 on 
Tuesday 6 October, 
immediately after the 
Labour Day long week-
end. There is NO 
SCHOOL DEVELOP-
MENT DAY in Term 4! 

 

 

The last day of 
Term 3 is FRIDAY 
18 September 2015.             
Counting today, 
there are seven days 
of school left in 
Term 3. Make eve-
ryday count by being 
at school and being 
a learner!  



Bike and Scooter Safety Reminder 
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This is a reminder 
that only students 10 
years and older can 
ride a bike or scooter 
to school.  This is a 
standard rule at most 
good schools.  Hel-
mets must be worn 
by all our students 
who have a bike and 

scooter licence. 
We expect that 
parents will 
support our 
bike and scoot-
er safety policy 
for the wellbe-
ing of every-
one! 
 

a permission note and 
you will go in the draw 
to win a gift card.        
It is easy to enter and 
all our forms on our 
school app take only a 
matter of seconds to 
complete! Install our 

You have one week to 
go to get entries in our 
Term 3 school app pro-
motion.                     
Simply use our school 
app by completing an 
absence notification 
form or by completing 

school app today! 

onesie to 
the movie 
night and 
you could 
win a prize!  

We will be holding 
our whole school 
family movie night on 
WEDNESDAY 16 
SEPTEMBER. Sausage 
sizzle from 3:45pm 
with movie at 4pm. 
Wear your PJs or 

Whole School Family Event  

Use Our School App - Maybe Win A Prize 

“ Nothing 

worth 

having 

comes 



 

Buy An Artwork Tomorrow And Help Us! 

 

 

STAY UP TO DATE with 

all events and happen‐

ings at our school with 

our GREAT school app.    

So far there have been 

over 80 INSTALLS of 

our school app.              

It is easy to download 

onto any smartphone 

and will work on APPLE 

IPHONES and IPADS, all 

types of ANDROID 

phones and tablets as 

well as phones that use 

a WINDOWS operaƟng 

system.                             

Our FACEBOOK page al‐

so lists all happenings at 

our school, so check out 

our page today for all 

the posiƟve news sto‐

ries at our school. 

We Make Great Things Happen 


